






















Minutes Page 7 June 6, 2023 

o WPD Staff is also in the process of applying for a competitive grant from the 

Tohono O'odham Nation. Their fleet is approximately 6 years old and is nearing 

the end of its useful lifespan. They are seeking funds to purchase a new fully 

outfitted vehicle. tf awarded, this grant would be in the amount of $67,071.31, 

towards that vehicle.

o WPD has also applied for $180,000 from DOJ, an additional $44,000 from DOJ as 

well, and $60,000 from the Gila River Indian Tribe.

o This brings the combined total of grants {received and applied for) this fiscal year 

to over $550,000. 

• Bio for Chairwoman Sherry Cordova, Cocopah Indian Tribe:

Ms. Cordova began her employment for the Cocopah Indian Tribe, as the Executive

Secretary for the Chairman, Mr. Barley in 1971. She went on to work for the tribe in

various programs until 1976, at which time she left the area for a few years, but returned

in 1979 and once again, began working for the tribe.

She has also always been very active on various committees and boards, such as Inter

Tribal Council of Arizona, AIGA and AIGA II. She was instrumental in PROP 202 for the

gaming compact.

She was elected to the Cocopah Tribal Council, as a council member, in 1980. She was

then elected to the position of Vice-Chairwoman in 1982 and served in that position until

she ran for the chairmanship in 1996. Ms. Cordova was elected to the position that she

currently holds as Chairwoman.

Honorable Chairwoman Cordova has served, her community, as an elected official for 36

consecutive years.

Ms. Cordova's goal has always been to preserve the past, to live in the present and to

build on our future. That has been the goal since she took office and continues down that

path. "

Council's Report 

• Vice Mayor McCollough discussed the Governor's Office meeting. Discussion centered

around youth, faith, and Family. She attended the YMPO Board Meeting where discussion

was the Transportation Improvement Program edits. Attended the VFW Memorial Day

Parade. She reiterated that WACOG is looking for volunteers to represent the Town.

Governor Hobbs attended the San Luis Port of Entry Grand Opening.
• Councilmember Biggs informed attendees the volunteer clean-up is on hold during the

summer. Council member Jones thanked Staff for their efforts in cutting palm fronds, etc.

on the medians and main streets in Town. A resident addressed a dead tree on the corner

of Los Angeles Avenue and Hindman Street. Councilmember Biggs requested the IPMC

be revisited on a future agenda. She had a question regarding trash pick-up and the route

utilized.


















































